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	Letter Text: NOTICE


April 2009
 
To:      Churches and Ministries Expanding in Nevada
 
From:  Nevada State Board of Architecture, Interior Design and Residential Design
 
Re:      Qualified Design Professionals


The Nevada State Board of Architecture, Interior Design and Residential Design is responsible for protecting the health, safety and welfare of the public.  It is the duty of this Board to license architects, interior designers and residential designers as well as ensure that individuals or organizations providing those services are licensed in Nevada to do so.

There are many companies that offer an all-in-one approach to religious organizations looking to build or remodel.  These companies often help with funding, planning, architecture, interior design and construction.  This Board has found that a number of these organizations are not licensed to provide those services in Nevada.  Utilizing one of these firms, without first verifying if they are legally allowed to provide these services, can prove to be a costly mistake.  Anyone offering architectural, planning or design services for a project located in Nevada must have a Nevada licensed architect on staff, or must contract as a consultant to a Nevada architect before offering their services.

Our objective is to safeguard you from these unlicensed individuals; therefore, the Board suggests you follow these two simple steps before hiring an individual or firm to assist with your project:

     1.  Know the name of the architect, his Nevada license number and the name of the firm. (A
          business license number is not sufficient.)  
 
     2.  Contact the Board office at (702) 486-7300 to verify that the architect’s license is active and in 
          good standing.

If the individual or firm is not licensed or approved by this Board, but tells you they will have a Nevada licensed contractor stamp the plans and build the facility, please be aware this is a violation of Nevada law and we recommend you contact the Board office for further assistance.

The Board published “A Consumer’s Guide to Hiring Architects, Residential Designers and Registered Interior Designers,” which provides more information about hiring architects.  This free booklet can be downloaded from the publications page of the Board’s web site (nsbaidrd.state.nv.us) or you can call the Board office to request a copy by mail.  

We are here to help.  If you have any questions about this letter, or would like to find out information about an individual or firm you are considering working with, please do not hesitate to call the Board office at (702) 486-7300.

Sincerely,
 
Gina Spaulding
Executive Director



